

18th June 2024

Dear Neighbour

PROGRESS UPDATE Re Broadnook Development

Further to our letter dated 30th May we have continued to review the traffic management plans in an effort to ensure that the overall impact on the Rothley village road network is kept to an absolute minimum. The focused review undertaken by all the stakeholder parties have concluded that the Traffic Management plans now be changed in order to maximise the traffic flow through the 'works' zone which has resulted in the need for Cossington Lane be closed at the junction with Loughborough Road from the 1st July.

It is however important to reiterate that the crossroads will be closely monitored to ensure traffic flows and it could be that the decision to close Cossington Lane be reversed. The monitoring will also be mindful of the prevailing weather conditions and road will be responded in the event of flooding as experienced in the winter months.

The diversion route for residents on Cossington Lane is attached and will be sign posted as you would expect.

We do apologise for the late notice and if further information is required then details will be available on the Consortium Broadnook website (www.broadnook.co.uk)

With kind regards

ECL CIVIL ENGINEERING on Behalf of Broadnook Consortium.





